

THURLESTONE PARISH HALL

Minutes of committee meeting held
22 October 2018, 4.30pm, Yeo Room

PRESENT: A Daily (Secretary), S Dwyer, P Macdonald, D Martin & M Stickland

1. Apologies: P Crawford, J Le Grice, C & L White & B Zaffiro.

2. Minutes of meeting held 10 September agreed and signed.

3. Events Programme 2018

- **Autumn Fair - (15/09/18)** – Raised £563.13, which though a good sum is down on previous years. This could be due to other local events on the same day and the quality and type of prizes available. Should we consider a later date and better options for next year? **(Diane)**.
- **Murder Mystery – (17/11/18)** – Posters up, slight technical hitch regarding billboard posters to be resolved, but 37 tickets sold thus far. Diane will arrange the prizes. Pat providing screen and Village Voice will print programmes. Supper arranged and stage and lighting in hand. New members of the cast may want to come and rehearse but if not they will arrive at 6pm. Table plan to be completed nearer the time. **(Diane)**

2019 Events

- **Tim Kliphaus** has been confirmed for 30 November.
- Diane spoken with the Auctioneers from Exeter regarding a Call My Bluff evening, they do not charge a fee but cannot do Saturdays, they suggested a Thursday, probably in October. This would mean cancelling table tennis or relocating it to the Yeo room.
- Family fun once again in May, need to decide on what food to provide, though pizza was popular there was quite a wait. Need to think up some new games and how to entice people in.
- Alistair Durden wants to hold a charity concert in aid of Save the Children on 16 March, there would be a 20-piece orchestra playing popular classics charge, they would like to provide drinks and nibbles in the interval.
- Do we want another dance or food evening such as Wild Artichoke.
- Another suggestion was Jonathan Delbridge.

4. Treasurer's Report- N/A

5. Maintenance Committee Report. – N/A

6. AOB

- Advert for recruits produced a couple of replies proving help and Sylvia Woodford will attend our next meeting. **(Alison)**
- Pat asked if we have the dates for next year's meetings and the AGM. Possible dates will be brought to the next meeting for agreement. **(Alison)**

Date of next meeting – 3 December 2018 in Yeo Room at 4.30pm.

The meeting closed 5.20pm

Signed.....
Chairman

Date.....

23 October 18